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College Curriculum Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, November 19, 2019 
2:00 p.m. – 3:30 p.m. 

President’s Conference Room 

 Item Discussion 
1. Minutes: November 5, 2019 Approved by consensus. 
2. Report Out from Division Reps Speaker: All 

Language Arts: No updates to report. 
 
Bio Health: Per Subramaniam, no updates to report. 
 
Counseling: Considering reducing Introduction to Online Learning [note: 
CNSL 90] from 1.5 units to 1 unit—connecting with Lené Whitley-Putz 
(Dean of Online Learning) to discuss. 
 
BSS: No updates to report. 
 
PSME: Starting to work on curriculum sheet updates. 
 
Kinesiology: No updates to report. 
 
Fine Arts: Division decided to not move forward with creation of GID 32A/B 
cross-listings (on previous CCC agenda). Reps are working on ways of 
improving communication with faculty regarding curriculum. 
 
Library: No updates to report. Announcement that there will be a new library 
catalog system starting winter quarter. More information to come, but might 
impact links/images in Canvas, for example. Liaisons will be able to provide 
help regarding any necessary Canvas edits. Starer asked about timing—
there may be a little overlap with current system at the end of fall quarter, 
but new system will take over in winter. 
 
Apprenticeship: No updates to report. 

3. Announcements 
    a. New Course Proposals 
 
 
 
 
 
    b. Notification of Proposed 

Requisites 
 
    c. ASCCC Fall Plenary Update 
 
 
 
 
 
    d. Acting Certificate Approval 

Speaker: Eric Kuehnl 
The following proposals were presented: ATHL 34, 34A, 34B; CNSL 3, 3H; 
RSPT 56, 57; R T 75. Please share with your constituents. PSME rep asked 
how the 5-unit CNSL courses articulate to 3-semester-unit courses (instead 
of 4.5 quarter units)—Counseling rep will follow up with faculty. No other 
comments. 
 
New prereq for JRYM 106, effective summer 2020 quarter. Please share 
with your constituents. No comments. 
 
Kuehnl attended plenary with Isaac Escoto; received list of voting outcomes 
after agenda was distributed—will forward to reps. Mentioned resolution re: 
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5. Stand Alone Approval Request: C S 
48A 

Speaker: Eric Kuehnl 
Second read of Stand Alone Approval Request for C S 48A. No comments. 
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enough prereq knowledge (e.g., student would need to drop the course). 
PSME rep expressed concern about stress on learning environment, in 
general, if student is present in class setting who might pose a safety risk—
does not believe that suggestion to add guidelines to syllabus sufficiently 
addresses the full issue, and believes faculty should not be placed in 
dangerous environment. Fine Arts rep noted that certain ART labs have 
safety risk similar to CHEM labs, due to solvents and chemicals used (e.g., 
printmaking courses). 
 
Language Arts rep asked if actual policy is necessary or if recency 
requirements could be included on the COR; noted that Title 5 allows for 
recency requirement (Kuehnl noted that Title 5 states it must be 36+ 
months). Kuehnl wondered if other solutions possible, rather than blocking 
student registration; for example, safety training. Fine Arts rep noted that 
faculty teaching certain labs must undergo safety training annually; open to 
something similar for students. Kuehnl agreed that college-
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regarding seat counts. Agreed with Language Arts rep about importance of 
brainstorming how to address issues outside of changing to centralized 
model. Fine Arts rep noted issue of faculty who teach only online, who 
rarely come to campus for division CC meetings, unless their own 
curriculum being discussed; concerned this will become a bigger issue as 
more courses move online. Gilstrap agreed that training for reps is 
important; noted that freedom for division CCs to have different processes 
can create confusion. Starer expressed concern regarding lack of GE 
subcommittee participation; noted we may need to bring GE approval back 
to CCC. Language Arts asked for clarification regarding GE subcommittees 
and how they relate to CCC—Starer gave background, noting that GE 
review/approval has gone back-and-forth from subcommittee(s) to CCC. 
 
Kuehnl acknowledged that the group does not seem interested in changing 
to centralized model, but stressed the need to address issues to make 
things work better in current model. Language Arts rep suggested looking at 
other colleges’ handbooks for foundation to create our own. Kuehnl 
expressed need to figure out how to best pass on knowledge to incoming 
reps, as well as how to keep workload level reasonable for reps. Fine Arts 
rep suggested online handbook; noted that each division has unique issues, 
so one handbook might not be applicable to every division, but a good 
starting point. Kuehnl suggested each division created brief guidelines, to 
address unique aspects of that division. Starer thanked the reps for 
engaging in a valuable discussion; believes it’s good to discuss 

 


